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COMING EVENTS 

  

 
APRIL 

 
3rd 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
 

5th 
ABC Lunch 

 
5th 

Free Dress Day 
 

7th 
LAST DAY OF TERM 

ONE 
 

26th 
STUDENTS RETURN 

FOR TERM TWO 
 

MAY 
 

9th - 12th 
Naplan Testing 

 
 

18th 
Free Dress Day  

 
JUNE 

 
5th 

WA Day 
 

14th  
Yr 6 Disco 

 

STAFFING UPDATE 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Miss Kia Jaques for her work as our 
Kindergarten 2 teacher in Term 1 this year. She has completed a remarkable job this 
term and we wish her all the best as she heads off on her overseas travels. I would like 
to welcome back Mrs Foreman who will be returning from maternity leave to take up this 
position as teacher of the Kindergarten 2 class. I would also like to welcome Miss 
Courtney Little to the school who will be working as an ICT teacher in the school as well 
as the Pre Primary 1 teacher on a Wednesday. 

EDITH COWAN UNIVERSITY (ECU) 

We have welcomed a number of students from ECU already this year. We have had a 
strong link with ECU for a number of years now, both at Board level and practically with 
programs and research being conducted through the school. Integral to the partnership 
has been the support of the placement of ECU students for their practicum. Roseworth 
is part of a pilot program in 2017 where 3 ECU students will undertake their final 
practicum as usual in Term 2 but will then stay on with the school in Term 3 and conduct 
a project within the school. The benefit for the school is that we have 3 high performing 
students to support programs here for 6 months of this year. We will also have 5 
graduate diploma students in other classes for distributed days and a 4 week block 
through Term 2. 

HAPPY AND SAFE HOLIDAYS 

School holidays are a great time for students, staff and the school property to take a 
break and get ready for the next term ahead.  We hope that everyone has a great 
holiday and that everyone returns happy and healthy for the first day of school in Term 
2.  The school grounds also look forward to the break – We undertake major cleaning 
operations, repairs and improvements during school breaks so that the school is at its 
best for the ensuing term.  We look forward to seeing everyone back on Wednesday 
26th April, ready for the new term. Please remember that Monday, 24th is a School 
Development Day (pupil free) and the 25th of April is a holiday for Anzac Day so we will 
not be commencing with students until the Wednesday of Week 1. 

ANZAC SERVICE – This Friday  

As ANZAC Day falls on the first Tuesday in Term 2 we will hold our ANZAC Service on 
this Friday – 7th April at 9.15am.  Our school Choir will perform and we hope to have 
some special guests attending the Anzac Service. ANZAC Day is such an important day 
in the Australian calendar and we are pleased to be able to provide such a professional 
service at our school each year. As always, we are very pleased to welcome our 
parents/carers to all of our assemblies. 

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT, BEHAVIOUR AND CITIZENSHIP AT ROSEWORTH – 

ABC LUNCH 

I have received nominations from class teachers for academic achievement, good 
behaviour and good citizenship from our students this term. These students were 
rewarded with a small prize and lunch here at school. It was delightful sharing this lunch 
with those students and I look forward to this event each term and seeing other children 
rewarded for their efforts. We have some great role models at our school that we are 
proud of. 

MORNING ROUTINES – TIME OF ARRIVAL AND UNDERCOVER AREA MEETING 

POINT 

Generally a good time to arrive at school is between 8:15am and 8:30am. On Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday mornings Breakfast Club operates and students are able to go 
to Breakfast Club when the Duty Teacher dismisses them to do so at about 8:20. Each 
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morning all students at Roseworth, regardless of their year level, come to the undercover area and are 
supervised until 8.35am when they are then released to go to their classroom. We remind students that they 
need to come directly to the undercover area in the mornings and not drop off their school bag first. For safety 
reasons it is vital that we know where all students are once they have entered the school grounds.  This is a 
very successful and safe way for us to start the school day. Students who arrive after 8.35am can go directly to 
their classroom.  

AFTER SCHOOL PROCEDURES 

The end of each school day is also a time when the staff are out on duty to ensure that our students are well 
supervised when they leave the school.  Playing on the playground equipment or in the school grounds after 
school is not permitted. This is the time for students to leave the school in an orderly fashion, not for playing or 
lingering in the school grounds. It is important that all students go directly home after school to ensure 
everyone’s safety.  

COMMUNITY SURVEYS 
It is important that we continually strive to improve the programs here at Roseworth PS. We have a strong 
relationship with the Fogarty Foundation over many years and we now in the second year of the Fogarty 
EDvance program as part of a 3 year School Improvement Plan.  Part of this process involves getting feedback 
from the students, the parents and the staff about the school on a yearly basis. You will have received this 
survey and I strongly encourage you to have input. You can also fill out the survey online by accessing the 
following website with the details listed below. All parents who fill out the survey either online or by hard copy 
will go into the draw for a prize. You simply need to notify the office of your family name and indicate whether 
you have filled it out online or returned a hard copy. To date we have received over 60 returns for the survey—
this is more than last year already and we still have 3 weeks to get the surveys in. 
 
Online details: 
 
https://www.tellthemfromme.com/roseps17  

GREAT TERM OF BREAKFAST CLUB 
The Roseworth Breakfast Club is now a very strong tradition in our school and this term has been no exception.  
Breakfast Club operates three mornings per week and provides a healthy breakfast for a great number of our 
students and their family members.  I offer my sincere thanks to all of our staff who volunteer to run the 
Breakfast Club and those who manage this program so well.  Breakfast Club will be in operation again after the 
school holidays on Monday, Wednesday and Friday of each week. 

P&C DISCO  
The P&C disco held last Friday in the undercover area was a great success. There were over 100 children and 
families in attendance and it was enjoyed by everyone. I would like to thank the P&C for supporting our School 
with this event and all the other fundraisers and events that they hold. It provides both a service to our 
community and helps raise funds for resources to support the programs  here  at school  
 
Christopher Brackenreg 
Principal 

HONOUR CERTIFICATES & AWARDS 

ASSEMBLY: 8th March 2017 

E3 Ayden H, Nyakan P N4 Cody P, Taleah M 

E4 Gagneen B, Angelique M N5 Delilah H, Heath H 

E5 Kaysha H, Matiu P W1 Alkira R, Narjes R 

W2 Katie B, Megan H W6 Sabrin I, Brocky C 

W7 Ben T, Shondelle G E1 Cailen J 

W5 James M Central Cameron N 

VALUES AWARDS 

Confidence: Amelia (N4) Resilience: Hayden (N4) Organisation:  Cody (N4)  
Getting Along:  Ella (E5) Persistence:  Janine (W2) 

 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 

Mohsen (E4), William (W2), Malachi (W2), Taleah (N4), Reuben (W1) 

http://cp.mcafee.com/d/5fHCNEe6jqb3MUQsEEEKfCPqaabPVEVjod79EVdEEELfCzBdZx4SrdC_grJIVlxNzuZ1LJrdTpKCa_XF0lh79LI6zBdwl-ZThlzmr2F1NNUlTnHTQQsFWO-OrdCPpIDeqR4IMFQ_ffCjZlSdllvVv8RFWR4hNISyejdCXCQPrNKVJUSyrh


LIBRARY NEWS 
With our Passport Program up and running, I am going to take this opportunity to  
remind everyone that helping in the Library earns points. We always have books in  
need of covering, so please consider dropping in on a Wednesday or a Thursday and covering a few 
library books. If you haven’t covered books before, I will happily teach you. Feel free to bring a friend 
who can chat and earn points too.  

 

GIRRAWHEEN SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
An Independent Public School 

39 Calvert Way GIRRAWHEEN 6064 
 

Have you enrolled your child in high school for 

2018?  

We are now accepting enrolments for Years 7s and beyond: 
Call us on 9247 0555 to: 
 

Arrange a personal tour. 
Request an enrolment pack, or 
To find our more. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you and your child into the GSHS com-

munity.  We offer a range of exciting and innovative programs to make 

sure your child reaches their full potential including: 
 

ATAR subjects 

VET Certificate Courses 

English Language Support 

Clontarf Football Academy 

Mathematics Academy 

Performing Arts Academy 

Trade Training Centre 

Academic Extension Program 

Homework Centre 

Basketball Program 

Soccer Program 

Girrawheen Girls Academy) 
 

We are the local intake school in a community of rich cultural diversity.  

 

YEAR 6 CAMP – THANK YOU 

I was lucky enough to go on the Yr 6 camp this year, along with a number of other staff. Our Yr 6 students set 
off for the Bickley Recreational Camp last Wednesday morning, all eager to engage in a fun three days of activi-
ties. The students invited to the camp all earned the required number of dots as part of their Leadership Pro-
gram and paid the appropriate money to attend. It was fun to see them all enjoying the challenges and activities 
that were planned and the fantastic way in which they tackled the challenges and opportunities presented while 
on camp. The staff all reported excellent behaviour across the three days and we were very proud of the stu-
dents as they were great ambassadors for our school, with the Bickley Camp staff commenting on a number of 
occasions on the positive attitude and good manners of our students.. I am sure they all came home exhausted 
from all the activities and fun that they enjoyed over the three days – as did the staff!. I would also like to give a 
big thanks to Mrs Hawkey, who was the overall camp coordinator, for her hard work in planning and organising 
the camp. It was due to this well-organised and structured planning that everything was so successful and en-
joyable.  I also offer a big thank you to Mr Wilkie, Mrs Desfosses, Mrs Galleghar, Ms Reeves, Ms Foley and Mrs 
MacMillan who also attended the camp for the three days and assisted with the day to day organisation.  

 

Ms Brockman 

Deputy Principal 



P&C INFORMATION 
 
Wow it’s the end of Term 1 already!! The P&C would like to thank all our amazing families and friends of 
Roseworth for getting involved with our fundraising efforts this term. We have had great success with our state 
election sausage sizzle and bake sale, our disco and our latest activity, Classroom Cash Competition. Thank you 
to all the families who have been collecting so many coupons. Stay tuned to see if we won!  We wish you all a 
safe and happy holiday and we look forward to your amazing support in Term 2.  
Canteen – Easter Raffle 
You still have a couple of days left to get your Easter Raffle tickets! Only $1 each from the canteen. The winners 
will be drawn this Friday the 7th of April. Good luck! 
Uniform Shop – Tuesday and Fridays 8:45am – 9:15am 
If you are unable to come to the Uniform Shop during opening hours you can go to the office and fill out an order 
form at any time. We will then fill the order on the next uniform shop opening time and deliver it to the student.    
School banking – Fridays 8:30am 
School banking happens every Friday in the Roseworth Child and Parent Centre (in between Kindy and East 
Block) from 8:30am. If you would like to sign your child up for school banking you can get an application form 
from the Child and Parent Centre, you can see Gail on Friday or you can visit the Commonwealth Bank in store 
or online at www.commbank.com.au/personal/youth-students/schoolbanking 
 
Have a great week! 
Roseworth P&C Committee 

FRIENDLY REMINDER 

We have great neighbours and 

really appreciate that our 

community keep a watch out for 

our school after hours and on holidays.  

We would really appreciate if 

our community remain aware 

when picking up your children 

from school, please do not park 

on lawns or across driveways. 

 

 

School Dental Services - 

Dental Screening Services 

 

The School Dental Service will be 

conducting dental screening sessions of 

Pre-Primary students at the School on 

Thursday 6th April 2017.  It is a 

requirement of the Health Act to screen 

children in these years that are enrolled 

in the School Dental Service. 

 

The screening is a check of the growth 

and development of the jaws and teeth 

only.  The screening is NOT a detailed 

examination and appointment for check

-ups will be issued in due course. 


